

WELCOME TO THE YEAR OF THE BOAR

Wednesday, January 9, 2019 FIRST VICE PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE:

HAPPY NEW YEAR TO HAEBARU MEMBERS AND FRIENDS: Welcome to the year of the Boar:

A Summary of the Club's activities as well as participation in HUOA and Community events for the year 2018

- 1.In February, our annual Shinnen Enkai was held at the Japanese Cultural Center of Hawaii. A short business meeting was conducted and election of officers was held. This was followed by group photo session, lunch of local and Okinawan favorite dishes, first class entertainment, door prizes, goodie bag and many more. You may be missing out by not coming to the New Year's party so please come.
- 2 In April, the annual cleanup of the HUOA Facility was held on Sunday, April 29th. Twelve Haebaru members participated in the project that included two new members. Helping HUOA is helping our club get more recognition. Many thanks to Ann Wong and those who helped.
- 3. On Sunday August 5th our annual picnic was held at the DAV Center. (Keehi Lagoon) Francine Kawakami was in charge and members shared potluck style of their favorite home cooked meals and the Haebaru Club provided entree items, drinks and watermelon. In the various games; the balloon toss and "geta" race was the most popular. About 55 people participated in the picnic and had fun. Thanks Francine!
- 4 In September, the Haebaru Club helped the HUOA sell andagi at the HUOA Festival which was for the first time held at the Hawaii Convention Center. It was a good turnout of 39 members and friends helping in the booth from 7:30 AM to 12:00 noon. They were given scrips in appreciation for helping. Many thanks to Laraine Koga for taking charge of the booth.
- 5. In October students from Haebaru came over for their once in two year event and attended classes and visitation in Hawaii. They also hosted our club to an Aloha Dinner at the Pagoda. I hope you didn't miss out on this one. Many thanks to the families who hosted the students in their homes. The next visitation will be in October 2020.

Ippei Nifei Debiru Dr. Yoshinobu Oshiro First Vice President

2019 SCHEDULE OF ACTIVITIES

DATE	TIME	ACTIVITY	LOCATION	CHAIRPERSON
Feb. 17, 2019 Sunday	10:00 AM	Shinnen Enkai	JCCH-Manoa Grand Ballroom	Haebaru Board Members
Apr. 28, 2019 Sunday (pleas		HUOA Cleanup	HUOA 94-587 Ukee St	Ann Wong
Aug. 4, 2019 Sunday	9:30 AM	Annual Picnic	DAV Hall	Francine Kawakami
Sept 1, 2019 Sunday	7:30 AM- 12:00 Noon	Annual HUOA Festival	Hawaii Convention Center	Laraine Koga

2019 HAEBARU CLUB SHINNEN ENKAI

Date and Time	Sunday, February 17, starting from 10:00 AM
	Japanese Cultural Center in the Manoa Grand Ballroom
	2454 South Beretania Street
Parking (enter from Beretania Street)	2454 South Beretania StreetValidated parking at the center is \$6.00

The 2019 year's Shinnen Enkai Party will be held at the Manoa Grand Ballroom located on the 5th floor of the Japanese Cultural Center. Doors will open at 10:00 AM when the registration will begin. This year's Chairpersons will again be the Haebaru Club Board of Directors under the direction of VP Doc Oshiro and Ann Wong. Come early, socialize and enjoy some pupus.

The buffet luncheon menu will consist of the following: Steamed white rice, salad bar mixed greens and dressings, potato macaroni salad, relish tray, pasta salad, fresh fruits in season), entrees: rafute (shoyu pork), sautéed mahi mahi, chicken nishime, including vegetable du jour, rolls and butter, dessert: da ono Haupia cake, beverages: (fruit punch or ice tea, Kona blend regular coffee or decaffeinated or hot tea). There will be a good entertaining music and dance program by our own Haebaru member Fred Oshiro and his group and also the Haebaru Club Okinawan dancers and the big voice of Thomas Akamine. There will be a "goody bag" for each family present. We will be taking a group photo of all members and guests present so come before 11:00 AM and have your picture included in the group. The group picture will be given to each family that comes to the Shinnen Enkai party when it becomes available. So come early and make sure to have your picture included in our group photo The Haebaru Club is subsidizing a small part of the luncheon cost to make it more attractive for everyone to attend and we do want as many members attending. Please mail in the attached sign up sheet by Friday February 1st. We need a head count as soon as possible. If you are unable to meet the deadline, please call Faith Hamao, our Secretary/Treasurer or. Natsue Oshiro, Assistant Treasurer, at 455-3441 for reservations so we can get an accurate head count to order the food no later than Wednesday, February 6, 2019.

2019 HAEBARU SHINNEN ENKAI PARTY Sign up Form

ATTENDI	NG	COST	TOTAL
	ADULTS (ACTIVE MEMBERS)	\$32.00	
	ADULTS (GUESTS)	\$36.00	
	CHILDREN (4 to 10 years)	\$20.00	
	TOTAL ATTENDING Note: The above prices are based on	TOTAL Haebaru Club subsidized costs	
NAME (firs	st and last names of adult(s) & children)		
	MAILING ADDRESS		
	TELEPHONE NO'S		1017400
	2019 HAEBARU CLUB MI	•••••	•
CHECK ONE	ANNUAL DUES (1/1/2019 TO 12/31/2019)	(N)EW OR (R)ENEWAL ? circle one	COST
	FAMILY (Includes husband, wife & children	ınder 18 yrs of age)	\$20.00
	ADULT SINGLE		\$10.00
NAME(firs	t and last names of adult(s) & children		
	MAILING ADDRESS		
	CITY/STATE/ZIP CODE		***************************************
	TELEPHONE NO'S		

PLEASE MAKE CHECK(S) PAYABLE TO HAEBARU CLUB AND SEND IT WITH THE ABOVE APPLICABLE FORMS TO:
FAITH HAMAO

1310 NOELANI PLACE PEARL CITY, HI 96782-2950

2019 YEAR OF THE BOAR

This year 2019 is the year of the Boar. It comes every 12 years if you were born in any of the following years; 1935, 1947, 1959, 1971, 1983, 1995, or 2007, this is your year. Boar people are shy. Have tremendous inner strength, They are honest, kind and affectionate. They never retreat once a goal has been set but rarely seek help from others. They get along best with rabbit and sheep year people.



2018 YEAR DONATIONS TO HAEBARU CLUB

IPPEI NIHEI DEBIRU – THANK YOU VERY MUCH

Thank you to all these Haebaru Club members who generously donated for the year 2018

Thomas & Lillian Akamine
Andrew and Shirley Akamine
Kenji Arakaki
Dan and Joy Guilao
Roland and Faith Hamao
Jane Hinahara
Kenneth and Amy Kaneshiro
Beverly Kuwaye

Masaichi and Rose Miyashiro
Joan Moriyama
Paul and Janice Nakama
Janet Nako
Carlton and Karen Oshiro
Lillian Oshiro
Natsue Oshiro
Yoshinobu and Anna Oshiro

Thomas and Karen Otaguro
Fujiko Shimabukuro
Seisun Shimabukuro
Robert and Nancy Tai See
Kisei Teruya
Rose and Kathy Wakai
Larry and Faye Yoshimura
Orrin and Ann Wong
Sonsei and Elaine Nakamura

HAEBARU CLUB BOARD MEMBERS

NAME	POSITION	TELEPHONE		
		Home	Cell	
Yoshinobu (Doc) Oshiro	First Vice President	455-2500		
Faith Hamao	Secretary/Treasurer	455-3441		
Natsue Oshiro	Assistant Treasurer	455-3441		
Tom Otaguro	Board Member	988-7913	226-3173	
Francine Kawakami	Board Member		223-4381	
Laraine Koga	Board Member	845-1014		
Ann Wong	Board Member	734-1362	206-1854	

2019 HUOA FESTIVAL SCRIP SALE REPORT

The Haebaru Club will again sell the HUOA Festival scrip to its members to help raise this year's operating funds. The club receives a 30% commission on every scrip sold. It is the only fund raising to help support our club, besides the generous donations we receive from our members. Last year the Haebaru. Club did not sell as much as the previous year and had to return some scrips. So this year please help us sell as much scrip as we can and enjoy the festival. This year, we hope to sell the same amount as year 2015 when we sold \$5000 worth with your dedicated help. This year the Festival will be held on Aug. 31 and Sept. 1, 2019. Use the scrip order form below or call Tom Otaguro, 988-7913; Faith Hamao and Natsue Oshiro, 455-3441; and Ann Wong or Doc Oshiro, 445-2500 and we will mail or deliver the scrips to you. Please follow the instructions on the SCRIP ORDER FORM for purchasing scrips by mail or delivery.

2019 HAEBARU CLUB HUOA FESTIVAL SCRIP ORDER FORM Please mail your payment with this order form

NAME: (first and last names)
MAILING DDRESS
CITY/STATE/ZIP CODE
TELEPHONE NO'S
NUMBER OF SCRIP CARDS (\$10.00 EACH)

Note: <u>Mail this order form with your payment</u> to Tom Otaguro, 3158-B East Manoa Road, Honolulu, HI 96822. We will mail the scrip cards to you as soon as they become available soon after May 30, 2019. <u>Payment will be required with your scrip order.</u> <u>Make your checks out to the Haebaru Club. Deadline for ordering by mail is July 30, 2019. **Thank you for your order.**</u>

2019 HAEBARU CLUB MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE DUE

Each year the membership dues are due at the beginning of the year. Dues may be paid by mail by using the form in this newsletter or may be paid at the Shinnen Enkai party. The dues are \$10.00 per year per individual adult or \$20.00 per year per family and includes all children under 18 years old. By paying your dues promptly our treasurer will be able to keep our membership roster current. So please kokua and make her job easier. You can use the form printed in this newsletter to pay your yearly dues. Mahalo for your help.

11 JAN 2019 PM 1 L

Haebaru Club News

3158-B East Manoa Road Honolulu: HI 76822



TIME SENSITIVE MATERIAL OPEN IMMEDIATELY

96916-810642

ելվիվիցը<u>իրիլիիի</u>նումեներինորդևորերությեր